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August 16, 2007 
 
 
Shelly Hartman 
382 W. Hoppe Rd. 
Unionville, MI  48767 
 
 

 RE: License #: 
 

AL790260639 
Vadavilla AFC Home 
5750 Sheridan Rd 
Unionville, MI  48767 

 
 
Dear Ms. Hartman: 
 
Attached is the Addendum to the Original Licensing Study Report for the above 
referenced facility. 
 
Please review the enclosed documentation for accuracy and feel free to contact me with 
any questions.  In the event that I am not available and you need to speak to someone 
immediately, please feel free to contact the local office at (989) 835-7241. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Bruce A. Messer, Licensing Consultant 
Office of Children and Adult Licensing 
1365 Cleaver Rd. 
Caro, MI  48723 
(989) 673-9175 
 
enclosure 
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MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES 
OFFICE OF CHILDREN AND ADULT LICENSING 

ADDENDUM TO ORIGINAL LICENSING STUDY REPORT 
 
 

I. IDENTIFYING INFORMATION 
 
License #: AL790260639 
  
Licensee Name: Shelly Hartman 
  
Licensee Address:   382 W. Hoppe Rd. 

Unionville, MI  48767 
  
Licensee Telephone #: (989) 674-8693 
  
Administrator/Licensee Designee: Shelly Hartman, Designee 
  
Name of Facility: Vadavilla AFC Home 
  
Facility Address: 5750 Sheridan Rd 

Unionville, MI  48767 
  
Facility Telephone #: (989) 674-8693 
  
Capacity: 15 
  
Program Type: AGED 

PHYSICALLY HANDICAPPED 
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II. Purpose of Addendum

 
The purpose of the addendum is to increase the capacity of Vadavilla AFC Home 
from 14 residents to 15 residents. 
 
 
 

III. Methodology 
 

July 11, 2007 – On-site inspection of the facility.  
August 13, 2007 – Request to increase capacity received from Licensee.  

 
 
 

IV. Description of Findings and Conclusions 
 
The home has always been approved for 14 bedrooms, 13 single rooms plus a 
double occupancy bedroom.  The previous licensee of the home occupied one of 
these bedrooms and thus the home was only licensed for 14 residents.  The current 
licensee does not live in the facility and will now utilize this bedroom for resident use.  
The home is in compliance with all applicable Adult Foster Care, Environmental 
Health and Fire Safety rules.  

 
 
 

V. Recommendation 
 
It is recommended that Vadavilla AFC Home increase its capacity to 15 residents.  

 
 

  08/16/2007 
________________________________________ 
Bruce A. Messer 
Licensing Consultant 

Date 

 
 
 


